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Community Preservation Committee Meeting

Thursday, May 24, 2012
The Community Preservation Committee (CPC) held a meeting in the Mural Room, Lower Level of the Town Hall on Thursday, May 24, 2012 beginning at 8:00 a.m.  Members present included Tony Kelso, Pat Loring, Holly Morris, and Brendan Keohan.  Chairman John Bear, Sarianna Seewald and Norman Tucker were absent.  Also present was Joe Grady, Conservation Administrator.  Ms. Loring was Acting Chairman.
CITIZEN INPUT 
No subject was brought forward.
CHAIR/VICE CHAIR REPORT
Ms. Loring reported that news article by Mr. Tucker regarding historical property survey was sent to Duxbury Clipper but it has not been published yet.

OPEN PROJECTS UPDATE
Blairhaven – Ms. Loring reported she met with Town Counsel, his Associate Mr. Jordan, and Joe Grady regarding the draft conservation restriction for Blairhaven.  Mr. Jordan will revise document and then Ms. Loring will review revision.

Mr. Grady reported buildings will be demolished first week in June.  He asked the CPC to approve a purchase order for a split-rail fence along the side property line on Howland Landing Road.  Mr. Kelso asked if a couple of benches and picnic tables could be put on property.
Housing Update – Mr. Keohan updated the CPC on the housing projects.  He reported that Diane Bartlett, Chairman of the Local Housing Partnership (LHP) will attend the next CPC meeting and can give a more detailed report on the Grange and Temple Street projects.  Mr. Keohan reported a new consultant (SEB Corp.) has been hired to work with the Affordable Housing Trust.  Ms. Loring asked if the LHP would be asking CPC for more funding for the Grange and Temple Street projects.  Ms. Loring noted that the CPC should determine how much money has been given to date.
Crowell Conservation Area – Mr. Grady reported the DPW is working on the new parking area off Lincoln Street.  He asked the CPC approve a purchase order for gravel.

NEW BUSINESS 
Mr. Kelso’s and Mr. Keohan’s terms are to expire on 6/30/2012.  Both members agreed to be reappointed to the CPC.
Ms. Loring reported on the work of the Save CPC Campaign group.

ADMINISTRATIVE MATTERS
The CPC reviewed invoices and purchase orders and approved and signed the following:

· Anchor Press – printing of 500 CPC brochures - $616.85
· LDS Group – consultant Grange project - $2,742.20
· Purchase Order – gravel – Crowell parking - $2,000

· Purchase Order – Old Town Hall project - $9,200
· Purchase Order – Blairhaven fence - $5,164.60

The CPC reviewed draft minutes of meeting on 5/10/2012.  Ms. Morris made a motion that was seconded by Mr. Kelso.


Motion: to approve the minutes of meeting on 5/10/2012, as drafted.


Vote:  3 – in favor; 0 – opposed; 1 – abstention.  Motion passed.

Meeting adjourned at 9:03 a.m.

